THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

MEMBERS OF THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION
FROM:
TERESA MORGAN, SUPERINTENDENT
DATE:

JUNE 17, 2020
SUBJECT:
Recommended Changes in Classified and Certified Positions
DISCUSSION:


Change the Title of Administrator Day Treatment/Detention Center

Two of the alternative programs currently receive KECSAC and Title I, Part D funds.  As in the past, such programs that receive both grant allocations, have a lead teacher who receives a stipend of $4,313.00, which is completely funded through the grant allocations due to the additional duties involved in receiving such grant funds and the monitoring it entails. The current salary schedule is outdated, as the Detention Center closed in 2016 and now Crossroads Treatment Center receives both KECSAC and Title I Part D grant allocations and the position is listed as an administrator. 

Adjust the pay for the Energy Auditor and Vehicle Maintenance Supervisor
It has become increasingly difficult to hire and retain qualified employees for the positions of Energy Auditor and Transportation Supervisor.  Because of the complexity of each position, each must become knowledgeable in many different areas. Both of these positions could earn significantly more money in the public sector.  For this reason, it is necessary to increase the pay by 10% to make the positions within the Hardin County Schools comparable for recruiting and retaining the most qualified employees.   

Creation of Payroll Clerk II

The primary focus of the Department of Human Resources is to recruit and retain the most qualified employees for the students of Hardin County Schools.  We are here to provide support to all certified and classified employees of the district.  Over the last 10 years, the number of students has increased by over 700 and the number of employees has increased by approximately 70 employees.  Last year, the HR Department processed over 480 resignations/retirement/terminations compared to 318 in 09-10, approximately 275 leaves of absence compared to 200 in 09-10, entered almost 5,600 job pay records compared to 5,000 in 09-10.  Also, HR calculates the pay for approximately 2,800 employees, all the extracurricular pay, any payroll exceptions, retirements/resignations/terminations, and new hires every month.  The increased number of instances as mentioned above has created the necessity of an additional Payroll Clerk II.  The last new position was allocated to the HR Department in 1996.  

It is necessary to add a Payroll Clerk II to the HR Department.  The role of this new position will be to calculate salaries for district employees, process all leaves of absence in compliance with Federal, State, and local regulations, employer certifications TRS, extracurricular pay, payroll exceptions for any transfers or resignations/retirements/

Terminations and other duties as assigned by HR Administrators.  


This position will be a Payroll Clerk II, 7 ½ hours per day, 261-days per year.  The funding for this position will be general fund monies.

Creation of Director of Student Services
The recent resignation of the Chief Support Officer has left a vacancy in our administrative staff.  Also, we are looking at several Central Office personnel retiring in the next 1-3 years and we are in no way prepared for these retirements due to lack of cross-training.  In our efforts to work more collaboratively and to allow for cross-training, it is recommended that the Human Resources Department be placed with Finance and that Student Services be placed with Instructional services.  To fill the void of the Chief Support Officer, it is further recommended that we hire the position of Director of Students Services.  The responsibilities of this position will include student investigations, due process hearings, collection of evidence for legal cases when applicable, threat assessments, and other duties as assigned.  
The intent is to allow the Chief Support Officer position to be vacant for the 20-21 school year and reevaluate the set up at the end of this school year.  This position will be 240-days per year with an increment of $11,092.00. The funding for this position will be general fund monies.
RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend the Hardin County Board of Education approve the changes in the classified and certified positions as outlined.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:
I move the Hardin County Board of Education to approve the changes in the classified and certified positions as outline above effective beginning the 20-21 school year.

